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STATEMENT ON THE DEATH OF SISTER JOAN SAWYER, S.S.C. 

In reviewing the circumstances of the violent death of 

Sister Joan Sawyer, I join my voice to that of Cardinal Landazuri 

in expressing shock and condemnation for the brutal killings of 

Sister Joan and the eight prisoners at Lurigancho, Peru. It is 

indeed an atrocity which calls for an impartial and complete 

investigation. 

Her life was spent in trying to root out the causes of violence. 

Her death will achieve that goal only when such an investigation is 

completed, fairly reported, and acted upon. We owe this to her 

heroic memory. I would ask our State Department to take every step 

necessary to urge that such an inquiry take place. 

Joseph Cardinal Bernardin 


